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ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

The Seaford Park Primary School Community acknowledges the Bunurong 

People, the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated.  

We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging, and we 

acknowledge all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in our community.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

JANUARY 2024 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 

Holidays 

1 2 3 4 5 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

8 9 10 11 12 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

15 16 17 18 19 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

22 23 24 25 26 

Summer holidays 

Term 1 29 30 31 

February 
Week 1 

Curriculum Day –  
no school 

 
Book Pack Collection 

Day 

Curriculum Day –  
no school 

Students in Years 1 – 
6 return to school 

 
Preps meet their 

teacher 

Notes 
The first day of Term 1 for students in Year 1-6 is Wednesday January 31st. Please see the appropriate notice in this 
newsletter for some of the important dates for the rest of the year.  

FEBRUARY 2024 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 2 
January 

1 2 

Week 1 
Students in Prep 
begin at 9:30am 

Whole-school Cross 
Country 

Term 1 5 6 7 8 9 

Week 2 
Finance 
Subcommittee 
Meeting 

 Prep Assessments 
Buildings & Grounds 
Subcommittee 
Meeting 

Assembly 

Term 1 12 13 14 15 16 

Week 3 
GRIP Leadership 
Conference 

 Prep Assessments   

Term 1 19 20 21 22 23 

Week 4   Prep Assessments 
School Council 
Meeting 

Assembly 

Notes 

Parents and Carers of students in Prep are invited to join us for morning tea in the staffroom after drop-off at 9:30am. 

We will run Parent Teacher Interviews in February – dates and details will be confirmed at the beginning of Term 1.  

The meeting times for our Wellbeing & Engagement, Curriculum (Maths) and Curriculum (English) subcommittee meetings 
will be confirmed at the beginning of Term 1. 

Preps will not attend school on Wednesdays through February. Please note your child’s specific time to meet with their 
teacher for their assessments. 

Please Note: all of the dates listed above are subject to change 
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LEARNER AT THE CENTRE–DIVERSITY–SOCIAL NATURE OF LEARNING 

I want to wish the whole Seaford Park Primary School community a very safe and peaceful 

summer break after another very busy year! Reflecting on 2023, we have experienced many 

successes. Our School Performance Report was released in the past few weeks and we are very 

excited to see that Seaford Park is rated as ‘Influence’ (the highest level) in several areas, 

including: 

• Reading: The percentage of students achieving ‘Strong’ or Exceeding’ in their Year 5 NAPLAN 

assessments is high (84%). In comparison, 69% of students in similar schools, 77% of students 

across our network and 77% of students across the state achieved in the same category.  

• Reading: The percentage of students achieving ‘High’ or ‘Medium’ growth between Year 3 (2021) 

and Year 5 (2023) is high (88%) and has increased. There is no comparison data available at this 

time. 

• School Climate: The percentage of staff positively endorsing ‘Collective Efficacy’ and ‘Instructional 

Leadership’ are both very high (99.4% and 100% respectively) and have increased significantly. The 

endorsement of Academic Emphasis is Medium (79.6%) and has also increased significantly. 

• Student Attitude: The percentage of students positively endorsing ‘Managing Bullying’ is very high 

(95.4%) and has increased. The percentage of students positively endorsing ‘Sense of Confidence’ 

and ‘Stimulated Learning’ are also high and very high.  

• Participation: The percentage of students participating in NAPLAN (100%) and the Attitude to 

School Survey (100%), and the percentage of staff participating in the School Staff Survey (100%) 

are all very high.  

There are some areas of focus for us as we head into 2023, however: 

• Numeracy: In spite of our heavy focus over the past 3 years, the achievement of our students in 

Year 5 in the NAPLAN Numeracy assessment remains low. Our work has targeted the capacity of 

teachers to teach Mathematics and the point-of-need teaching in the classrooms for the students. 

Our focus in 2024 will be on engaging parents and families in the process to widen the breadth of 

experiences of the students.  

• Attendance: Our student attendance rate dropped by 2.3% in 2023 and is currently sitting at a 

‘Medium’ level according to the report. More detailed information is not yet available.  

As we move into 2024, these areas will be a focus for us. Our school review will take place in 

March 2024 and we will be seeking the input of our community through focus groups to ensure we 

can continually move forward, planning for the next four years.  
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DECEMBER AWARD WINNERS 

LUCKY DIP 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 

HIGH ATTENDANCE WINNERS 
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INDIGENOUS GARDEN 

We held two events in December, celebrating the Indigenous custodians of the land on which our 

school is situated, the Bunurong People. We welcomed Ganga Giri from Didgeridoo Australia on 

Thursday for a whole-school incursion and Mark and Josh joined us from the Bunurong Land 

Council on Friday to formally open our Indigenous Garden. Congratulations to Kaleb, Jax and 

Ashton to spoke confidently and proudly about their Aboriginal heritage. Kaleb reminded us of all 

the resources we have at our school that help us to learn more about the history and culture of 

Aboriginal people. Jax reminded us of the importance of looking after the environment in which we 

live and play. Ashton informed us of the origins of, and symbols contained on, the Aboriginal flag 

that we fly every day at the front of the school. Ashton finished his speech by reading a short poem 

that he came across: 

”We thank the Bunurong People from the land on which we play 

We promise to look after it every single day.” 

(Poet Unknown) 
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END-OF-YEAR CELEBRATIONS 

Tuesday, December 19th marked the end of our school year for the students. Santa came to visit in 

the morning and each student reminded him of the positive impact they have had on somebody 

else over the past few weeks. We then had our annual game of squellet between the staff and the 

Year 6 students. The staff won for the second year in a row with a score of 4-2! 

The day ended with our Carols by Daylight event. This is always a great event and a lovely way to 

celebrate our hard work this term, to enjoy the music and dance, to farewell the Year 6 students, 

who graduated last week, and all of our friends from across the school who will move to new 

schools in 2024, and to thank the staff for all their hard work and dedication throughout the year.  
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2024 

Monday, January 29th, 2024   Curriculum Day 

Book Pack Collection Day  Times TBC 

Tuesday, January 30th, 2024   Curriculum Day   No school 

Wednesday, January 31st, 2024  Students in Years 1-6 return   

Thursday, February 1st, 2024   Preps begin    9:30am – 3:20pm 

Monday, March 11th, 2024   Labour Day Public Holiday   No school 

Thursday, March 28th, 2024   Last day of Term 1   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, April 15th, 2024   First day of Term 2    

Thursday, April 25th, 2024   ANZAC Day Public Holiday  No school 

Friday, April 26th, 2024   Curriculum Day   No school 

Monday, June 10th, 2024   King’s Birthday Public Holiday No school 

Friday, June 28th, 2024   Last day of Term 2   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, July 15th, 2024   First day of Term 3 

Friday, September 20th, 2024   Last day of Term 3   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, October 7th, 2024   First Day of Term 4    

Monday, November 4th, 2024   Curriculum Day    No school  

Tuesday, November 5th, 2024   Melbourne Cup Public Holiday No school 

Friday, December 20th, 2024   Last day of Term 4   School finishes at 1:30pm 

PHOTO OF THE MONTH 
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TEAMKIDS 
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IGNITE THE S.PARK 

Over the past 12 months, we have raised approximately $20,000 locally as part of our Ignite the 

S.Park campaign. We have used the money raised to: 

- Replace the furniture in five more classrooms 

- Upgrade our reading resources in the classrooms and in the school library 

Our current focus is on upgrading the external bubbler taps so the students have access to water 

throughout the day at school, including playtime. We hope that the taps will include an option for 

the students to refill their water bottles. The total cost will be approximately $20, with $10,000 

coming from the school budget and the remaining $10,000 paid for using locally raised funds. 

Once we have achieved this fundraising target, we will shift our focus to replacing the classroom 

library furniture, thus improving the reading experience and motivation for students to engage in 

reading. We are very grateful to all families who continually support our efforts. 

One way you can support our Ignite the S.Park campaign is by donating your 10c refund on every 

bottle and can returned to the collection centre to Seaford Park Primary School. Feel free to share 

our barcode and number with your family and friends so we can all work together to Ignite the 

S.Park.  
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POLICY REVIEW 

School Council will review 2 policies in Term 1: 

- Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy 

- Complaints Policy. 

All parents and carers are invited to visit our school website to view the policies and send any 

feedback you have to Seaford.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au.  

 

 

NOTICES 

 
 

 

https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/page/191/School-Policies
mailto:Seaford.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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